
Welcome to The 1889 Times, the first-ever 
annual report and newsletter from the 1889 
Foundation!

What an exciting period of transition and 
change we’ve experienced together. 
As Conemaugh Health Foundation, our 
organization has served this community 
faithfully since 1993 — and now, in our new 
incarnation as the 1889 Foundation, we are 
poised to begin a new period in our history, 
and create an even bigger impact. In these 
pages, we’ll tell you more about what we’ve 
done in our new foundation’s first year, and 
where we plan to go. 

Our new mission is to support innovative 
programs and initiatives that improve and 
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transform the overall health and wellness of 
our region. That’s a tall order, but we’re already 
making great strides forward. Key steps include 
the establishment of the 1889 Foundation-
Jefferson Center for Population Health. We’ve 
also expanded the reach of vitally important 
social programs through the United Way of the 
Laurel Highlands.

At the same time, we continue to administer 
donor-designated funds that are a legacy from 
Conemaugh Health Foundation, supporting 
scholarships, hospice care, arts-related 
programs, cancer patients and so much more. 

We’ve provided brief updates on all of this 
inside. But much more is happening than we’re 
able to tell you in one newsletter. We hope you’ll 

We’ll send occasional e-newsletters to keep 
you up-to-date on foundation initiatives and 
special events. If you’re not on our list, visit 
our website at www.1889foundation.org.

See all the latest 1889 Foundation news 
and events quickly and easily by following 
our Facebook page. “Like” our Page at  
www.facebook.com/1889Foundation. 

Our website has been redesigned for a 
fresh new look! We regularly post news, 
stories and events — check back often for 
the latest information, and to donate online.

Susan M. Mann 
President

James F. Hargreaves 
Board Chairman

connect with us via our e-newsletter, new 
website, and Facebook (see below for details), 
where we’ll provide regular updates on all 
these exciting initiatives and more. 

Of course, none of this would be possible 
without your past, current and future 
support. We are deeply grateful to the many 
corporations, individuals, foundations and 
schools who have donated over the past fiscal 
year. Donations of any size are critical to the 
success of our mission. Thank you for all you 
do, and for your continued support. 

Dear friends and supporters of the 1889 Foundation,

STAY CONNECTED WITH 1889 FOUNDATION:

Facebook E-Newsletter New Website

The 1889 Foundation is dedicated to embracing opportunities that will transform the lives of those in Cambria and Somerset County.



Supporting. Partnering.  
Transforming our Community.

Giving Back to Improve Lives.

The 1889 Foundation’s first major giving 
initiative was a $500,000 challenge grant to 
the United Way of the Laurel Highlands. The 
idea behind the gift was to extend the reach 
and impact of social programs funded by the 
United Way, and so far, the results have been 
exciting. We are delighted to partner with 
the United Way, which has a very thorough 
community needs assessment and funding 
program in place — that way, the impact of 
1889 funds is maximized.

Here’s how this grant has helped, by  
the numbers:

Parents as Teachers 
Home visitation enrollment increased by  
156 families

The mission of the 1889 Foundation is to 
support innovative programs that transform the 
overall health and wellness of our community 
— and our biggest initiative to date is the 1889 
Foundation-Jefferson Center for Population 
Health. A $7.5 million, five-year gift from the 
foundation is making it possible.

Announced in February, the center is a 
partnership between the foundation and the 
Jefferson College of Population Health of 
Thomas Jefferson University of Philadelphia. 
The center, which will be based in Johnstown, 
will identify, quantify and develop strategies 

for improving the health of citizens in Cambria 
and Somerset Counties. 

“Population health is a relatively new concept 
— it takes a systemic approach to healthcare 
that is about preventing disease by addressing 
social and environmental factors outside the 
care delivery system that affect health and 
well-being,” explains Susan Mann, president of 
the foundation. “It’s an approach usually only 
seen in urban areas. What we’re doing here 
could become a national model.”

Currently, a national job search is underway 
to find the executive director of the new 
center, who will also hold the Victor Heiser, 
MD Endowed Professorship at the Jefferson 
College of Population Health. 

“Ultimately, our goal is to create a measurable, 
multi-generational impact on the quality of 
life here,” Mann adds. “That will, in turn, have 
positive effects on the business climate and 
the vibrancy of our entire community, while 
lowering the cost of healthcare.”

Progress updates will be posted on our new 
website at www.1889foundation.org. 

1889 FOUNDATION-JEFFERSON CENTER FOR POPULATION HEALTH TO BE ESTABLISHED

COMMUNITY IMPACT GRANTS THROUGH UNITED WAY OF THE LAUREL HIGHLANDS ARE 
MAKING A DIFFERENCE

www.1889foundation.org

Nurse Family Partnership 
25 additional families served	

Drug Abuse Prevention for Youth 
Enrollment in evidence-based programs 
increased from 3,800 to 5,000, and programs 
are expanding into elementary school

Free Medical Clinic 
More individuals served, and program is 
expanding into Somerset County	

Mindful Art Initiative 
More programming offered through 
Bottleworks initiative

Dental Clinic 
Indigent care increased from 2,738 to  
3,500 people 

After School/Preschool Programs 
At-risk children served increased from  
587 to 683 

Homeless Shelters 
Individuals helped to avoid homelessness will 
increase from 347 to 503

Girl Scouts 
Troop will be formed in an underserved area

Boy Scouts 
Will increase membership and expand 
services to two additional public housing units

Children Vision Screening 
Will provide vision screening to 100+ children 
from 0-6	

Dr. David Nash speaks at 1889 Foundation’s press conference to announce a $7.5 million, five-
year gift establishing the 1889 Foundation-Jefferson Center for Population Health in Johnstown.



Creating Community Wellness  
through the Arts.

The arts can play a crucial role in health and 
well-being. So together with the Pennsylvania 
Rural Arts Alliance (PRAA), the 1889 
Foundation has established the Creative 
Health Impact Grant Awards, which support 
arts programs related to health and wellness in 
Cambria and Somerset County.

The gift establishing the awards comes from 
legacy funds from the Conemaugh Health 
Foundation that were donor-designated 
to support arts programming. The 1889 
Foundation’s initial commitment to the PRAA for 
the awards is $25,000 annually for three years, 
with the possibility of renewal at that time. 

The first six award recipients were announced 
this summer. Each of the programs will receive 
an award of $1,000-5,000. They are:

Bottleworks Ethnic Arts Center:  
Mindful Arts Initiative — This program will 
engage students of low social-economic 
backgrounds by implementing the Mindful 
Schools curriculum, which promotes a calming, 
creative and supportive environment for 
management of toxic stress.

Community Arts Center of Cambria County: 
The Language of Art — Free art classes and 
workshops for adults and children who are 
deaf or hard-of-hearing will be facilitated by a 
sign language interpreter and an art therapist, 
followed by a public exhibition at the conclusion 
of the classes and workshops.

Mountain Playhouse:  
Seniors on the Go: An Interactive Day of Artistic 
Discovery — This program provides seniors 
with free, accessible transportation to see a 
play and participate in arts activities.

Southern Alleghenies Museum of Art:  
Arts for the Ages — Artist-teachers will 
implement five-day residencies at senior 
centers, training staff on how to effectively 
implement and evaluate arts programs.

Johnstown Concert Ballet:  
Dancing for a Difference — Partnering with 
several area dance studios and a program 
called Kairos Alive, dance workshops will 
be presented for hospital and hospice 
staff members, as well as assisted and 
independent living residents.

Mount Aloysius College:  
Opening Minds Through Art — As part of its 
Expressive Arts for Healing Program, trained 
volunteers from Mount Aloysius will work with 
people suffering from dementia on creative arts 
programs in small group sessions, followed by 
a public exhibition of the patients’ work.

1889 FOUNDATION AND PA RURAL ARTS ALLIANCE PARTNER ON CREATIVE HEALTH IMPACT GRANT AWARDS
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1889 Foundation cultivates opportunity for improvement in the Arts. The next awards cycle will begin in spring 2017. Watch our website for details!

We extend our deepest gratitude for your support of the 1889 
Foundation. Your contribution is the lifeblood to fulfilling our mission. 
Thank you for helping us transform the well-being of our community.

There are many ways you can make a tax-deductible contribution 
to the 1889 Foundation. Visit us online to learn more at 
www.1889foundation.org/donate and help us continue to carry out 
these initiatives.

There are many ways you 
can make a tax-deductible 

contribution to the  
1889 Foundation.



Adding Flavor to Philanthropy.

Something tasty is coming up — the 9th 
Annual Chef Auction! This delicious event is 
for a great cause — proceeds will expand the 
reach of The Healing Patch, a program of the 
Home Nursing Agency that helps children and 
families dealing with the loss of a loved one. 
Counseling, peer support groups and more 
are just part of the services they offer.

The October 12 event will be held at the 
Pasquerilla Conference Center. The program 
for the evening is as follows:

5:00pm: 	Open bar and appetizers; silent and 	
	 Chinese auctions 
6:00pm: 	Tastings 
7:30pm:	 Live auction

CHEF AUCTION SLATED FOR OCTOBER 12

Individual reservations are $100. To 
make yours, email Debbie Costlow at 
dcostlow@1889foundation.org, or visit our 
website to reserve online. Reservations will be 
confirmed upon receipt of payment.

Gifts in Honor and Remembrance, 2015-2016
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Richard Agagliati

Anthony Bell

Curtis A. Beerman, MD

William Bloom

Raymond Boes 

Robert J. Byrne

Lucas M. Chunta

Harold R. Cottle, MD

Mabel Dixon

Barbara Firm

Wilfred Frombach

John R. Gawlas

Emma Gearhart

Betty and Robert Gvozden, MD

Irene Hill

Robert W. Hindman

Audrey L. Bearer

Scott & Cheryl Becker

Joel E. Borkow, MD

Gary L. Costlow

Mark Fry

James and Karen Hargreaves

Jacob Mann

Tyler Mann

Sharon Mintmier

Steve & Judy Tucker

Gerald Robert Hott

Walter Hritz

Hunter Charles Huston

Ronald L. Jones, Sr.

Thelma Kelly

Ron Ketterman

Robert L. Logsdon, Jr.

Richard J. Mazzarella

L. Jeffrey McCready

Mary B. Miller

Jean Neilson

Virginia S. Nokes 

O’Shea and Paruch Families 

Bill Plummer

Dr. Robert and Betty Pringle

Charles Quinn

Michael and Evelyn Raich

Iolanda R. Risaliti

Kenneth W. Rowe, MD

Helen McGowan Rubisch

Wilford Saylor

Sheba, Heidi, Tasha, Onyx, 
Shieba, Leo, Quincy, Gretchen, 
Hannah & Josiah Therapy Dogs

Frances Silko

Karen Walker Stringent

William Verrochi

Dolly R. Walter

Sandy Wingard

Kathleen Zubal

GIFTS IN REMEMBRANCE OF: GIFTS IN HONOR OF:



1889 Foundation Contributors 2015-2016

1st Summit Bank

Nancy and Jonathan  
	 Abrahams, MD

William S. Aiton

Allegheny & Chesapeake

Antoinette Allen

Dr. Herbert V. Allen, Jr.

Karen L. Allshouse

Maureen A. Alwine

American Legion Auxilliary

AmeriServ Financial Inc.

Debra and Glenn Anderson

Colleen F. Andreyo

Anonymous

Marc and Melissa Ansley

William and Janet Antesberger

Anthony Bell Living Trust

Arnett Carbis Toothman - PA

Patricia Arnone

Mike and Amanda Artim

Atrium Fountain Coin Contributors

Irene Audi

Dr. and Mrs. Magdi Azer

Jack and Jodie Babich

Mark A. Badaczewski

Kenneth and Deborah Baker

Linda M. Ball

Christine M. Balonis

Michael A. Barletta

Rose Baron

John and Laura Barron

Marissa and Bryan Bazyk

Dorothy and Larry Beamer

Acacia S. Beauchamp

Jeanne M. Bebo

Marie and Ron Bedard

Wendy S. Beeler

Lee B. Beerman, MD

Marc Beerman

April Behory

Brian and Maryellen Belz

Jack Benigni

Catherine J. Benner

Adrienne Berardi

Barbara and Terry Berkebile

Phyllis K. Berkebile

Berkley Hills Golf Course

Marie S. Bernard

Lawrence and Lottie Bertino

Dr. and Mrs. William H. Beute

John and Christine Bingler

Bishop Carroll High School

Ronald E. Blough

Verna K. Blough

Michael and Glenna Bodolosky

Zachary and Holly Bodolosky

Don and Annette Boes

Ruth Boes

Anne L. Bogda

Dr. and Mrs. Joel E. Borkow

Melissa Bosley

Alyce and Dale Bracken

John and Amy Bradley

Christopher and Kristin Brant, MD

Patricia L. Brant

Gina N. Brawley

Thomas Bremer

Dr. J. Thomas Brennan and Dr. 	
	 Barbara Campbell

Joseph and Edna Brenneman

Maryann Brett

Judith Brewer

Raymond and Glenna Brewer

Louise Brudnak

Buchanan Ingersoll & Rooney, PC

Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Buckingham

Beth and David Burkett

Susan E. Burkey

Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Campagna

Tracy A. Carmean

Mary E. Carney

Kathy and William Carney, MD

Nina and Eugene Carroll

Brenda Cassol Turous

Catherine Loevner & Mark Loevner 	
	 Family Foundation

Thomas and Dorothy Causer

Center Rock Inc.

Central Pennsylvania  
	 Community Foundation

John O. Chan, MD

Thomas Chernisky

Dr. and Mrs.  
	 Christopher L. Chiantella

Rosemarie Christ

Christine M. Christensen

Kristy and Robert Chunta

Patrick Colbert

Comcast Spotlight

The Community Foundation  
	 for the Alleghenies

Concurrent Technologies 		
	 Corporation

Conemaugh Regional  
	 Hospice Contributors

Conemaugh School Of  
	 Radiologic Technology

Conemaugh Township Area  
	 School District

Conemaugh Township Elementary 	
	 School Staff & Student Council

Conemaugh Valley  
	 Jr./Sr. High School

Wayne W. Cook

Dr. and Mrs. Robert Cooney

Margaret Cornelius

Gary and Debra Costlow

Betty L. Cottle, MD

Sue and Harold Coughenour

Patricia and Terry Crouse

Mr. and Mrs. William Crowe

Crown American Hotels Company

Crown Conventions  
	 Center Company

Teri A. Cruse

Brian D. Cunningham

Jane Cunningham

Curtis Family Trust

Augusta Czysz, MD

Mary Louise Danielli

Jessica Daubert

Kathleen E. DeFrehn

William and Judy Dembowski

Christine and Craig Dimitroff

Christopher T. Donaldson, MD

Mr. and Mrs. John Donaldson

Dawn M. Drahnak

DRS Laurel Technologies

Mr. and Mrs. Timothy E. Duff

Marcella Duffy

Dr. and Mrs. Bruce Duke, III

Dr. and Mrs. Russell D. Dumire

Edward B. Dunlap

Mary and Joseph Dunn

Edith M. Durant

Barbara and William Duryea

Deborah Dziagwa

Jean Dziagwa

E.MAP

Ear, Nose and Throat Associates  
	 of Johnstown, Inc.

Allen and Rebecca Edmiston

Grace A. Emert

Emma Clyde Hodge  
	 Memorial Fund

Barbara and Joseph Evans

Rosemary Evans

Genevieve E. Everett, MD

Robert and Beverly Eyer

Gloria J. Falls

Faranda Farm Inc.

Nedra Farcus

Ferndale Area Education 		
	 Association 

Ferndale Area Jr/Sr High  
	 Faculty and Staff  

Nancy Fetzer

Walter G. Fieser

George M. Figard

Eugenia and W. Dennis Fillman

Elaine Findley

First Commonwealth Bank

First National Bank

William A. Fisher, III

Flornell Wirick Resley Ferrier Trust

Christine and Eric Fogle

For the Fallen Run Inc.

Ford Business Machines Inc.

Deborah Foust

Dolores M. Foust

Linda M. Foust

Robert and Edith Fox

Franklin Johnstown  
	 Federal Credit Union

Janet M.* and I. Fred  
	 Brubaker Foundation

Kim Frieben

Karen L. Fritsche

Phyllis J. Frombach

David Gacka

Gregory A. Gall

William and Eugenia Gallo

Heidi Y. Garland

Thomas and Lisa Garlic

Christina L. Gatehouse and 		
	 Francis P. Feyock

Lydia Gawlas

Cynthia Gdula

Frannie George

Gerheim Trust

Larry Giannone

Rosemary Gill

Corey and Kyra Gilmore
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Dolores Gindlesperger

Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Gleason

Gold Rush Diamonds & Boutique

Tom and Mary Jane Goncher

Harold E. Gordon, MD

Kathy and Leonard Gorzelsky

Kimberly Gossard

Graystone Consulting

Christine Gredesky

Green Earth Mechanical  
	 Systems, LLC

Cynthia and Doug Greig

Barbara Greybeck

Robert J. Grimm

Theresa and Ronald Gritzer

Groundwater Sciences 		
	 Corporation

Debra and Eric Grove

Drs. Nancy and William Grove

Constance M. Grunza

Joseph and Carol Guzek

Dr. and Mrs. Phillip Gvozden

H.F. Lenz Company 

H.F. Lenz Company  
	 Employees’ Club

Dewey and Kathleen Hagerty

James and Evelyn Haggerty

Allison C. Harbart, MD

James and Karen Hargreaves

Laurel Highlands Crematory at 	
	 Harris Funeral Home, Inc.  
	 Pet Division

Duane and Ellen Harris

Willie Harris

Nancy Hauger

Paula Hautz

Jill and J. Gregory Havas

Deborah Hegedus

Jill Knavel Heinze

Dr. Joseph Hensley and  
	 Dr. Michelle Cacek

Damien Herring

James and Linda Hill

Stephanie Hillegass

Karla Hiravi

Audrey E. Hockycko

Teresa E. Hoffman

Holy Name Elementary School

Lynne Hood

Jim Horner

Dr. Raymond and Beverly Hornyak

Barbara J. Hott

Barbara Hritz

Michael Hruska and Amanda Toath

Lloyd and Alice Hughes

Beverly Hull

Judith and Jason Illig

Barbara Irvin

J R & L Industries

Mary Beth and John James

June and Frank Janakovic

Frederick T. Janiga

David and Mary Jeckavitch

Jennerstown Volunteer  
	 Fire Department

Jesco, Inc.

Johnstown Symphony Orchestra

Johnstown Welding &  
	 Fabrication, Inc.

Nancy Keefer

Thelma and Wanda Keller

Sandra E. Kelley

Joyce A. Kelly, RN, MA

Mary Kemp

Shirley F. Ketterman

Jean and William Kinley

Lawrence G. Kirkpatrick

Tim and Leanne Kirkpatrick

Walter Klassen

Sally A. Kline

Linda M. Klochak

Bill Kmett

Cheri R. Koch

Dr. and Mrs. Royal R. Koeller

Bob and Lee Kolar

Kongsberg Defense Corp.

Susan and Carl Konvolinka, MD

Ed and Nancy Kozuch

Lisa and Gary Kramer, MD

Kreations By Kasey

Ronald and Lisa Kuchera

Joyce A. Kuckenbrod

Constance Kuhar

Leslie and John Kupchinsky

Kristen Kusch

Suellen Kush

Linda and Karl Kushner

Nicolene and Jason Kushner

Darlene Lambert

Arthur and Elaine Lambert

Teresa Lapinsky

Elmer C. and Barbara Laslo

Laurel Auto Group

Laurel Highlands  
	 Community Auxiliary

Laurel Pediatric Associates, Inc.

LaurelWood Care Center

Lee Initiatives, Inc.

Mark and Susan Tay Lee

Walter and Linda Leffler

Nathan and Michelle Lehman

Mr. and Mrs. Gregory S. Leis

Charles A. Lepsch

Louise A. Levergood

Kimberly D. Leverknight

Dr. and Mrs. Brian Lieb

Linda and Richard Link

Linked In Pink Breast Cancer 		
	 Awareness Contributors

Paul L. Liszewski

Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Little

Timothy and Linda Livengood

Karen Loeffler

Reta Long

Lori’s Gifts

Joy L. Love

Mary and John Luszik

Thomas and Ann Luy

Sharon Lydic

Tim and Susan Mann

Nancy G. Marano

Ester Marcotte

Monica and Paul Marcotte

Connie M. Marhefka

Joan Martin

Masimo Corporation

Dr. Jessica and Brian Masser

Dr. and Mrs. Samuel Massoud

Dr. and Mrs. Larry R. Mastrine

Dr. George and Anne Matthews

Eileen A. Maurer

Dr. and Mrs. Savas Mavridis

Susan Mayer

Veronica K. Mayers

Beverly Mazzarella

Kelly and Marc McCall

Mary Jane McCready

Judith A. McDermott

William P. and Kimberly McKinney

Jeannine and Douglas McMillan

Helen Melnik

Mihalko’s General Contracting, Inc.

Melanie and Bryon Mihelec

Andy and Sue Milanak

Steven and Stephanie Miles

Nicholas Milkie

Milkie’s Lawn & Garden

Amy J. Miller

Camille A. Miller

Gloria J. Miller

Kahlie L. Miller

Karen I. Miller

Lisa M. Miller

Tina Repak Mirilovich

Tammy Molnar

Gloria J. Mongelluzzo

Ruth A. Moore

Pamela Moot

Scrubs “Morley’s Dog” Contributors

Helen and Kenneth Morris

John and Lucy Moryken

Heather J. Mosley

Mountaineer Yogurt Inc.

John Muchesko

Kristie Murray

Therese and George Myers

Vicky Nazarak

Jenny Novak

Melinda Novak

Mary and Kevin O’Donnell

Dianne O’Shea

Jacklyn Otten

Susan Otto

Lori Overman

Denise Owens

George and Janice Ozimok

Jason C. Panek

Aaron Parks

Dr. and Mrs. Tejaskumar Patel

Gene and Patty Pavlikowski

Peak Media of Pennsylvania, LLC

Scott E. Pearson

Lynn Penniman

Ellen Pentrack and Michael Ocilka

Mr. and Mrs. Dino S. Persio

Pet Therapy Contributors

Jean Petro

Pets After Life Services

Pink Zebra

Marian Pittenger

Dr. Sharon Plank and  
	 Mr. Alan T. McNamara

Gary and Rose Poborsky

Bernie and Linda Podlucky
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John and Michelle Polacek

Mr. and Mrs. William C. Polacek

Judy L. Porter

Diane Pringle

Betty and Lito Puglia

Brenda M. Punako

Sharon M. Rathe

Raymond James Financial 		
	 Services, Inc.

Kenna Raymond

Jean Rearick

James and Pamela Reckner

Doenda A. Reighard

Maria A. Reighard

Wendy Reitnauer

Angela Restivo

Retired Nurses Association

Michelle and Ronald Rhoads

Richland Fitness, LLC

Richland Veterinary Hospital

Riggs Industries, Inc.

David D. Risaliti

Dr. and Mrs. Sameh Rizkalla

Mary Jo Roberts

Ruth Rupert Roberts

Mr. and Mrs. Scott Roberts

Kennith Robinson

Paul A. Rollins, MD

Renae and David Roman

Charlene Romani

Josephine Romani

Mr. and Mrs. David Rosendale

Bonnie McNeely Rowe, MD

Helen McGowan Rubisch*

Joseph R. Rubisch

Sandy Silko Ryen

S.O.A.R.

William Sabo

Rosalie and Vincent Saccone

Beth Anne Sandak

James A. Sandella

Martina Sanderson

Robert Sawicki, PhD

Elizabeth Saylor

Brian V. Schiffhauer

Christine and Michael Schreyer

Kimberly H. Semelsberger

Michele M. Serafin

Anita C. Shaffer

Mandy L. Shaffer

Ryan Shawley

Dr. and Mrs. Kamran Shayesteh

Shear Innocence

Kay I. Shearer

Kimberly Shearman

Mr. and Mrs.  
	 Edward Sheehan, Jr.

Debra Sheesley

Holly Shomo

David Silko

Gretchen R. Smajda

David B. Smith

Patricia Huber-Smith and  
	 Robert Smith

William and Joan Smith

Lena Snyder

Somerset Trust Company

Cheryl L. Spangler

Charles and Jeanne  
	 Spencer, MD

Dawn M. Springer

Patricia A. Sracic

St. Andrew’s Elementary School

Renee and Thomas Staib

Deborah Ann Stern

Stifel Nicolaus

Melinda Stohon

Sherry Strashensky

Edna Strayer

Studio 2 Advertising

Dr. and Mrs. William Summers

Mary Ann and Alan Sutt

Marcia Swarney

Terry and Kristin Swope

Adeline Taranto

Team Motor Sales

Barbara A. Telenko

Diane and David Tercek

Thermoflo Equipment Co., Inc.

Brian and Cheryl Thomas

Patricia J. Thomas

Dennis and Leslie Thompson

Craig Timoney

Toma Metals, Inc.

Kerri A. Tononi

Dr. and Mrs. James Tretter

Tyler Trimbath and  
	 Chelsea Mihalko

Charlene T. and  
	 Frank A. Trimeloni

Drs. Edward and  
	 Ruth Trondsen Pawlowski

Robert and Coleen Troxell

Victoria and Richard Truscello

Mr. and Mrs. Steven E. Tucker

Cathleen A. Turjan

Edward and Bernice Turney

Paul J. and Barbara Uncapher

United School District

UPMC Health Plan

Mary Beth Urban

Henry Verhovsek*

Pamela and Timothy Vescovi

Nick and Julia Visovsky

Pamela Vyhonsky

Ann Wagner

John and Dianne Wainwright

Kathleen and Andrew Waligora

John P. Walker

Mark Walker

Donald and Barbara Walkovich

Gabrielle E. Ward

Drs. Shiban and Nanna Warikoo

Frances M. Watson

C.J. and Julie Wavrek

Dr. and Mrs. Daniel Wehner

Colleen and Robert Weidner

Jolene M. Wesner

Wessel & Company, CPA

Westmont Hilltop High School

Kristy L. Wilson

Michaeleen N. Wilson, DO

Takeisha D. Wilson

Ronald Wingard

Gregory and Teresa Winger

Lois and John Wittas

Earl Woods

Michelle R. Wozniak

Dr. and Mrs. Richard S. Wozniak

Patrick Yanko

Jeff and Barb Yantis

Clair Yingling

Mary and Richard Young

Jamie L. Zangaglia

Regina Zankey

Donna M. Zeigler

Dr. Kevin Zitnay

Clara Barton Society Members

Betty and Leonard* Black

Thomas Bremer

Sam and Lisa Catanese

Barbara and John* Crichton

Raymond DiBattista

Adele and Clayton C. Dovey, Jr.*

Dr. and Mrs. James Feather

Robert Flora

Karen L. Fritsche

Dr. and Mrs. Reynaldo T. Gannon

Robert J. Grimm

John and Colleen Hanes

Emma Clyde Hodge*  
	 Memorial Fund

Anna Hovanec*

Audrey T. Hyre*

Joyce A. Kelly, RN, MA

Dorothy and Charles* Kunkle, Jr.

Ray and Rosetta Leckemby

Eileen F. Link*

Robert* and Clara McGregor

Wallace Nestor

Jeannie W. and Robert G. Rose*

Ann D. Simmons*

Kathleen M. Stager*

Edna Strayer

Jacqueline Williams*

Bill and Jean Mattern Williams
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Asterisk (*) denotes that the donor is deceased.

The contributors listed in this publication made donations between July 1, 2015 and June 30, 2016.

Every effort has been made to acknowledge your generosity completely and correctly. We sincerely apologize for any errors or omissions that may have 
occurred. Please contact the 1889 Foundation at 814-532-0100 if you have any questions.



4 Valley Pike 
Johnstown, PA 15905

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

www.1889foundation.org 814-532-0100

The 1889 Foundation would like to extend our deepest gratitude to our board members. We appreciate each and every one of you tremendously for 
volunteering your time and energy, with the hope that together, we can make a difference in our community. This type of selfless contribution speaks 
highly of your character and the 1889 Foundation is grateful of your support.

Nancy Abrahams

Amanda Artim, Secretary

Michael Barletta

Scott Becker

James Cascio, Vice Chairman

Kim Craig, Treasurer

Bruce Duke, III, MD

James F. Hargreaves, Chairman

Brian Lieb, DO

Frank Quitoni

Donald Ratchford, MD

Michael Smith

Rowland H. Tibbott, Jr.

Ronald Vickroy

Susan Williams, MD

Ex-Officio Member

Susan M. Mann, President

Our Board


